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APPENDIX 4 
 
 

COMMENTS RECEIVED ON THE COUNCIL’S 
PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS AT OLDFIELD PARK AND QUEENS ROAD AREA, WESTBURY 

 
TABLE OF COMMENTS IN SUPPORT OF THE PROPOSALS 

 
 

Comment 
Ref. No. 

Comment Officer Response 

1 In response to the proposed waiting restrictions, Westbury Town Council 
wish to offer their total support to this proposed traffic order 
LJB/TRO/WEST3. 

 

Thank you for your comments of support for these proposals. 

 

TABLE OF COMMENTS OBJECTING TO THE PROPOSALS 
 

Comment 
Ref. No. 

Comment Officer Response 

1 As a resident of Oldfield Park I strongly object to these restrictions. There 
are not enough parking spaces as it is for this current climate and residents 
often have to park on the straight or in the y shaped area.  Surely you 
should be in consultation with Selwood as they own the grass (I am not a 
Selwood resident but find it very frustrating that they refuse to put more 
spaces in the green area as it's not financially beneficial to them) to put in 
more spaces or allow us to access our front gardens to convert to 
driveways and if a green is desperately required then put it in the middle 
and make the road run around the outside.  This is not forward thinking for 
the residents, what if we wanted to have a charging point at our property for 
an electric vehicle, we can not do this.  Also a majority of which will no 
nothing about this as we have not been notified, we do not go to the library 
and we do not buy the Wiltshire Times. 
 

The comments within this response are noted however highway law states the 
public highway is for the passage and repassage of persons and goods. There 
is no legal right for motorists to park on the public highway, nor obligation 
upon Wiltshire Council (as the local highway authority) to provide parking. 
Parking within the confines of the public highway is tolerated so long as it does 
not impede the right of passage along it.  
 
The comments regarding land owned by Selwood Housing are noted, however 
unfortunately Wiltshire Council are not in a position to comment on land which 
does not form part of the public highway. 
 
In addition to the newspaper advertisement and a hardcopy of the 
documentation at Westbury library, throughout the duration of the consultation 
period a number of site notices were placed at the proposal sites.  Please 
refer to Appendix 5 for information. 
 

 
Notes 
1 – Information removed so as to not identify the correspondent in line with the Council’s procedure for reports considering comments on proposed TRO’s 
2 – Photos removed so as to not identify the correspondent in line with the Council’s procedure for reports considering comments on proposed TRO’s 

 


